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1. Summary  
 

1.1 This report outlines recent action taken by the Chairman in accordance with the general delegations 

granted to him under the Authority’s Standing Orders, namely to invite the Mayor and the Deputy 

Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis to the Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 9 December 2014. 

 

 

2. Recommendation 
 
2.1 That the Assembly notes the recent action taken by the Chairman of the Assembly, Roger 

Evans AM, under the GLA’s Standing Order 10.2A(1), namely to invite the Mayor and the 

Deputy Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis to the Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 

9 December 2014. 

 

 

3. Background  
 

3.1 Due to conflicting diary commitments and following consultation with the Mayor’s Office, the 

Metropolitan Police Commissioner’s Office and the Assembly’s party Group Leaders, the Chairman 

announced at July’s Assembly (Plenary) meeting that the date of the Plenary meeting in December 

had been provisionally moved from 3 December to 9 December at 3pm in order to discuss policing in 

London. All Groups confirmed that they were content with those proposals. 

 

 

4. Issues for Consideration 
 

4.1  Following consultation with party Group Leaders about the December 2014 Plenary meeting, the 

Chairman wrote to invite the Mayor and the Deputy Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis to the 

Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 9 December 2014 to discuss policing in London.  Both letters are 

attached as Appendix 1 and Appendix 2. 

 

 



        

 

5. Legal Implications 
 

5.1 The Assembly has the power to do what is recommended in the report. 

 

 

6. Financial Implications 
 

6.1 There are no financial implications arising from this report. 

 

 

 

List of appendices to this report: 

 

Appendix 1 – Letter from the Chairman of the Assembly to the Mayor, dated 23 July 2014. 

Appendix 2 – Letter from the Chairman of the Assembly to the Deputy Commissioner of Police of the 

Metropolis, dated 23 July 2014. 
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